
Provided by Wendish Research Exchange, www.wendishresearch.org  

Correspondence from Germany-M. H. Giddings Deutsches Volksblatt, 12 Jan 1905. Image 011100468. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Correspondence from Germany 

 

Spremberg the 18
th

 of Dec., 1904 

 

Worthy Volksblatt!  

 Since there is little correspondence that 

appears in the Blatt, I will send in a few lines for the 

old year. 

 We have not yet had a cold spell. There was 

some snow in November. A 1½ pound healthy 

porcino mushroom was found in the Graustein area in 

mid-December and brought to Spremberg for exhibit.  

The Kosick cloth weaving plant on Garden street was 

consumed by fire and according to the news, a woman 

was burnt along with it. 

 The cloth weaving plant of Lehmann and 

Mueller which burned down in the spring is now back 

in business. The same is said to have had business 

problems. 

 As I can attest from memory, we have had a 

high number of infectious and dangerous diseases 

during the past 30 years, such as small pox, cholera, 

dysentery, etc. which had disappeared for many prior 

years, and now we have influenza or flu. We now 

have many people dying like in Texas. People don't 

normally get sick but when they do, they have a hard 

recovering. For instance, our supervisor, the royal 

railroad manager Fritz Funk, died at the age of 40 

years and one month from an illness lasting only 4 

months. He leaves behind a wife and 5 children. 

 Upon the masonry arch above the gate to the 

church cemetery in Spremberg there appears a 

memorial to the deceased in gold letters which says: 

"What you are now, we were. What we are now, you 

will become." Many pass this way after a long and 

arduous work load wishing to go early but grow old 

and weary under the burden. While others who are 

enjoying life wind up in the cemetery before they 

wish. 

 Finally, I note that these lines may arrive at the 

mail box when we already enter the year 1905. Much 

will change within a year's time as is said in a song;  

The future will alter much and will define every ones 

final time. We know for sure that many with whom 

we associate will, unexpectantly, not be there 

anymore. 

 To the readers of the Blatt I send wishes for a 

Happy New Year. M. H.  Railroader 

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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